9th Essex Walker Report
The 9th Essex Walker event was a complete success and this was helped by the un-seasonal weather. 24oC in late April, with unbroken sunshine is a rare occurrence in Essex. First of all, I would like to thank all the Essex and Herts. members who helped me to organise this challenge event. Ginny and Jane for suggesting routes through the woods in Danbury, Rob for writing an accurate and comprehensive route description, 

Gill, Rob and Ginny for organising the first class Little Baddow checkpoint, Georgie and Peter for marshalling and controlling at two checkpoints, Peter T, Richard and Dennis for supporting at two or three checkpoints, Bob and Dennis for marshalling the car park and other checkpoint duties, our HQ Staff, Linda for co-ordinating the catering and HQ duties, Jean, Rosemary, Chris for feeding all the tired finishers. Our Pacer/checking in staff, Bill, Elaine and Wayne, who overcame several IT issues on the day. All the wonderful cake makers who are too numerous to mention by name. And not forgetting my old mate Eddie, who was with me every step of the way, while organising this event.
There were 159 entries, 133 started, 132 finished and 1 retired, which is quiet remarkable with the excessive temperatures.

These are a copy of some positive feedback from entrants: 
Hello Mick,

Thank you and the Group for an excellent event yesterday.  It was warm work for all but the route was very interesting.  I was previously unaware of the woodland area around Danbury and Little Baddow and the shade was most welcome.  Beeleigh Weir was another discovery – I didn’t expect to find a waterfall in Essex!  The refreshments were up to the usual E&H standard and those at Little Baddow were excellent.  I was grateful for the small packets of salted crisps. 

Best wishes, 

Keith Warman
 
-Dear Mike,

Just a short email to thank you and the team for a really well organised and enjoyable day yesterday. My daughter Claire and I took part in the 19 mile walk – our first experience of a long walk organised by yourselves. We were both hugely impressed by how well organised the event was, the support and friendliness of the volunteers and we could not quite believe the lovely refreshments that we made available at the CPs and finish. We did make 2 small excursions on the route – once because we dropped a pair of sunglasses so retraced out steps and once because we did not follow the directions properly.  A lesson learnt!

Thanks once again to you all.

Best regards

Ian Lucas

Hi Mick
Just emailing to thank you for the superb event on Sunday.  My first LDWA event and I did enjoy it.  Your organisation worked a treat, please pass my thanks on to all the marshals and everyone else who made it work so well.

Many thanks

John Woolgrove

Just wanted to say a huge thank you to you and everyone who helped/marshalled - not only on the day at checkpoints, checking in, car park, catering etc but for all the work that went into the route description - writing it, walking it, checking it, re writing it and re walking it !! I didn’t get lost !!
Food was lovely and plentiful thank you caterers.

Really is appreciated and all done with a smile 
I hope my successor on the 2020 and 10th Essex Walker receives the same level of support as I have received on the 8th in 2016 and 9th in 2018 events.

A big thank you to all the walkers and marshals,

Mick
